

**AB 617 Community Air Protection Program
Minutes of the Steering Committee Meeting
Calexico Neighborhood House
Calexico, CA
March 11, 2020**

Chair of Meeting: Matt Dessert (Alternate: Reyes Romero)

Facilitator: Daniela Flores of Harder+Company

I. Attendance:

Mersedes Martinez, Community Corridor; **Saima Khan**, Community Corridor; **Rene Felix**, Community Corridor; **Mireya Diaz**, Community Corridor; **Kristian Salgado**, Community Corridor; **Blake Plourd**, Community Corridor; **Sergio Cabañas**, Community Corridor; **Aide Fulton**, Community Corridor; **Mary Salazar**, Community Corridor; **John Hernandez**, Community Corridor.

Alternates: Reyes Romero; Christian Torres; Rosa Guerrero; Bob Fischer; Sandra Mendivil; Michael Moore; Marlene Flores; Sarah Vandiver.

II. Welcome and Opening Remarks by CSC Members

Daniela Flores thanked everyone for being there. She mentioned the different presentations of that day. She mentioned she saw new faces in the meeting so she reminded everyone what her role as a facilitator is. She pointed out the emergency exits and restrooms. She mentioned they have translating services available and invited everyone to try out the food they have in the meeting. She commented that there have been some new faces in the committee filling in the vacant spots and welcomed them.

Reyes Romero mentioned he was an alternate for **Matt Dessert** who was not able to join them that day. He welcomed everyone that joined them in the meeting given the circumstances surrounding COVID-19.

Luis Olmedo welcomed everyone and mentioned how encouraged he was to see the state legislature added 18 million that will go towards the new river. He commented that it will be important for them to stay engaged in what's going on in Sacramento and how the budgets are divided.

John Hernandez mentioned he was on vacation last month but he tried staying up to date by watching it live on the website. He commented that on various parts of the meeting he would lose connection. He said they should start thinking about how to implement meetings via video conference given that a lot of meetings are being canceled.

Mary Salazar mentioned that about a month ago **John Hernandez** and her were in the Sacramento conference where they did a round table that was very effective. She mentioned one of the things they focused on was students should be involved and aware of what's going on in their environment.

Mersedes Martinez welcomed the new members and looks forward to their input.

Dr. Saima Khan commented she has been in the Valley since 2006. She said she liked **Mary Salazar's** comments about approaching school children. She mentioned she was invited to career day in an elementary school where she saw a couple of booths and said the committee could do some outreach that way.

III. Public Comment

Ray Cowlner mentioned they are spending money but they need to have a goal, not just mitigation efforts. He said that they need to put the correct type of monitors in the corridors that leave the crossing. He said they need to have some type of traffic survey that shows the correlation between high volumes of traffic and high pollution. He commented that they're always going to have that unless they eliminate the source by moving the vehicle crossing border east where the semis cross. He said it will help everybody but they need help from the town's city council to back that effort.

Ray Askins said he's tried to communicate with CBP at management level and the response was Washington DC decides what happens and they could care less about what happens to the environment.

IV. Approval of Minutes

There were no comments on the minutes.

There was a motion and a second to approve the February 12, 2020 minutes

The motion passed.

V. Discussions Items

Mobile Monitoring Platform Proposal; Jen Sterling and Jose Landeros. SCS Engineers.

John Hernandez asked if the monitors that they set up in Mexicali are regulatory and if they are still up and running.

Jen Sterling said they are regulatory but he thinks they aren't operating at a satisfactory level in terms of quality assurance and defensibility.

An attendee asked if the monitors in Mexicali are monitored on the same schedule as the EPA.

Jen Sterling said for discrete sampling it is the same schedule which is a 6-day schedule.

Luis Olmedo asked why in a slide it says "pesticides no real-time method" and in another slide, it mentions "recommending sampling by a certified laboratory". He said in reality there's no real-time method. He asked why that wording was used.

Jen Sterling said that **Luis Olmedo** is correct and that the implication would be the same and that they could probably group them together.

Aide Fulton asked if they were also monitoring the sulfur dioxide because it's known to cause severe symptoms in children who have asthma.

Reyes Romero commented that the goal is continuing to run the regulatory monitoring network and the community monitors and this will be an addition to those two systems.

Mireya Diaz asked what part is SCS playing in this since they are not a vendor.

Jen Sterling said it depends on how everything pans out. He mentioned no one has decided what will be monitored in which way. He commented they were asked to do a presentation by the APCD so they can assist them in determining the direction they want to take.

Luis Olmedo said in his understanding, they're here to present a menu of things SCS can offer. He mentioned that the Air District has within its funding implementation funds which cover the administrative costs, types of equipment, and type of monitoring because their community was selected to do both. He thanked them for doing pro-bono.

Rene Félix mentioned they talked about the great experience they had in Mexicali and asked them what they would recommend from all the information they gathered.

Jen Sterling commented that from his experience and looking at a lot of data, particulate would be the biggest issue and that local to Mexicali they also saw wintertime night time carbon monoxide where the CO from the emissions get trapped.

Luis Olmedo mentioned past experiences with Aeroqual where they needed to get past a paywall in order to be able to see the data from the monitors. He asked if it would be the same now.

An attendee mentioned they have a cloud system that has modems that you put a sim card that you do pay monthly for and after that its completely transparent, you can decide who looks at the data and there are different ways it can be reported. She mentioned it is reported in real-time and that it's stored in the cloud meaning you could go back 2 years and look at the data. She said that for the cloud service you do have to pay for on an annual basis.

Luis Olmedo said a couple of things that will be important to look at are what are the sensor technologies that the regulatory agency can operate and implement at a neighborhood level with regulatory equipment operated by regulatory agencies. He also asked what are the most cost-effective ways to deploy the sensors and being able to get more data points. He mentioned California has adopted 14 elements and the majority are pushing for more transparency. He commented there's already ready-made models for PM10 and PM2.5 that the community can run.

John Hernandez asked if they could give him a ballpark cost of each of the monitors and what would O&M be on them on a yearly basis.

An attendee said the first one would be 52,510 and the second one around 141,000 without installation.

Jen Sterling said the O&M would depend on what route they want to go to, if it's mobile it would be more because you'd have to pay someone to drive it around.

Daniela Flores mentioned to the public if they could hold their comments until the end.

Luis Olmedo said it's really important to seek the guidance of the Air District and CARB. He commented that they've identified situations where private companies come in and utilize the public resources and implement these paywalls making the information not as accessible. He said he believes there's value in the low-cost sensors because they can get more data. He mentioned other sensor companies taking advantage of the public resource but make the data publicly available.

Dr. Saima Khan said they should be considering sampling versus continuous monitoring because monitoring gives you a lot of data and takes a lot more time and staff to analyze the data. She mentioned analyzing the

data could be an improvement. She mentioned going for perfection would end up hindering the process. She said keeping it simpler would be better for sustainability.

AB 617 Community Monitors Installation Locations; Christian Torres, Comité Civico del Valle

Blake Plourd thanked them for bringing them the presentation. He asked if the suggestion was starting on the 5 already approved monitors and later deciding on the remaining ones.

Christian Torres said that those 5 monitors are included in all the scenarios because they were areas of concern in the CAMP and the CERP.

Mireya Diaz said she favors scenario B and she is voting towards that.

Blake Plourd mentioned he likes scenario B as well. He suggested adding John Washington school as a site.

Christian Torres said Washington is part of scenario B.

John Hernandez made a motion to approve scenario B.

The motion was seconded. The vote passed unanimously.

Kristian Salgado asked how can public health get involved with the extra monitors.

Christian Torres said scenario D would replicate what they did in the Imperial Project which the first half was based on community input and the second half was done by analyzing the data from the first half.

Kristian Salgado said she does like scenario B but she also agrees with consultation because it might be impossible to put a monitor in some properties.

Bob Fischer asked **Thomas** if this was a living document.

Thomas Brinkerhoff said it is and they will be able to make adjustments as they go. He mentioned if one of the sites doesn't work out they will be able to go back to the drawing board. He said now that they picked scenario B, they will be able to keep them up to date on the installation process.

Kristian Salgado thanked **Christian Torres** for making the maps.

AB 617 CAMP and CERP Budgets

Dr. Saima Khan commented that she sees the urban greening project as the only one actually helping to reduce emissions and the others would help mitigate the bad outcomes of the air quality. She said using air filtration systems in hospitals might be a bad use of funds because they might already have systems like these. She asked if paving parking lots would improve air quality, her concern is the pavement making the temperature rise, and that in cause deteriorates the air quality. She mentioned adding greenery and shade around the parking lot would be equally essential. She said reducing idling is important but doesn't know how realistic it can be to demand that from the population. She suggested an off-site waiting area that provides shade. She mentioned providing public transportation like trans-systems including public and school buses. She said that moving the border east would help with the bad air quality.

Thomas Brinkerhoff said they have talked about combining their pavement projects with greenery so they can do it in a smart way. He pointed out zero-emission public transport vehicles have been discussed in the past.

Kristian Salgado asked if they could reach out and use other grants so they can supplement their projects better.

Reyes Romero said they are currently looking at adding additional revenue. He said they are looking at two grants from USEPA each of which is 2 million dollars and adding them so they can pave roads.

Thomas Brinkerhoff mentioned the projects on tier 1 and 2 that have an asterisk on them mean that they are looking at adding additional funding not only for the corridor but for the entire Imperial County. He said that these grants can be used not only to pave roads but also so they can replace school buses with zero-emission vehicles.

Kristian Torres asked if they could bring a list of grants that exist that match their goals for the next meeting.

Reyes Romero said he wasn't sure that was about matching projects, that it would have to be complete projects.

Kristian Torres mentioned they could support the county with the grant.

Luis Olmedo said the Imperial County Air District has taken proactive steps to identify additional resources. He mentioned there is a lot of opportunities in funding out there that include climate investing to the strategic growth council. He mentioned that they need to identify the sources but they also need to have the capacity and consulting knowledge to help them go after those resources. He thinks that if they want to go after the additional funding they would need that outside expertise.

Reyes Romero commented they were talking about funding 12 schools for air filtration systems in the CERP, however, in the SEP, all the schools have been qualified for this.

Thomas Brinkerhoff said that the SEP they've approved is for the corridor. He mentioned that all they have to do is wait for a violator in the state that says their penalty money can go towards the funding of the projects.

Sergio Cabañas asked if the numbers on the two-year budget could change.

Thomas Brinkerhoff mentioned that number is what has been budgeted in accordance with the 2 million that they have for implementing the monitoring and the 617 Program. He said that money is what has been committed and allocated and that amount shouldn't really change.

Sergio Cabañas asked if the numbers in the project budget commitments.

Thomas Brinkerhoff mentioned he meant as they utilize these funds they can track how they are being used and what is left.

Reyes Romero said they will be bringing a list of projects that will be funded through AB 617 and in addition to that they'll bring a list on grants that they're working on to expand different projects in the corridor.

Mersedes Martinez asked what was the timeline for the Tier 1 implementation.

Thomas Brinkerhoff said the timeline was to get them going in about a year. He mentioned that this timeline is for getting agreements and commitments dialed in. He said the projects have 5 years to be implemented fully. He said they could add a page that goes out before the next meeting that puts together what is their short term and long term timelines.

Mersedes Martinez asked if they could invite other agencies in the community who would benefit from these items to the table and try to get their input so that they're not overspending on a certain area. She mentioned that it's going to take more time to educate their children and instructors in their community. She said she doesn't see anything going towards education.

Thomas Brinkerhoff mentioned they gave them the document that had the updated community guidelines for the community air protection incentives that show the roadmaps on how they will be able to implement different projects. He said he knows it's a lengthy document but asks the committee to familiarize themselves with it because it contains the framework on how they will go about doing things.

Mireya Diaz said they had a presentation about the air filtration systems a while back. She wondered if part of these systems were funded through a grant and ended up costing the schools nothing. She mentioned being concerned because a lot of schools' administrators and faculty aren't invested in these programs. She said that they will not be able to utilize these programs to their full potential unless the school administration does their part. She commented that there is a lot of money being used on paving parking lots and understands the need for it but mentioned they need to take a look a closer look at the locations being picked. She said there needs to be more transparency between them.

Reyes Romero said those were very good comments. He asked **Mireya Diaz** if what she wanted to be community education on the different projects they had.

Mireya Diaz said that was correct. She commented she understands the outreach to their business and contributors to their environment, but as a community member talking about asthma and children that are absent, going to a website and read about won't be enough.

Reyes Romero asked **Mireya Diaz** for her recommendation.

Mireya Diaz mentioned Comité Civico del Valle does a lot of face-to-face outreach. She said they should increase that. She commented that she's seen their outreach people using sunglasses and said they lacked the eye contact. She said they need to be open and kind when outreaching.

Blake Plourd asked if they could add the timeline of the two-year budget and where they're at currently. He said it's also missing the CCV monitoring money including its timeline.

Thomas Brinkerhoff said that the CCV item **Blake Plourd** mentioned is ongoing. He mentioned they will have that information before the next meeting.

Aide Fulton said no one from the schools has been attending the meetings when they should be. She mentioned they should find out which schools are actually interested in the air filtration systems. She commented that if they have their commitment it will be easier to work with them.

Reyes Romero reminded everyone about it is a proposed budget which they only have 12 schools in it.

John Hernandez asked where they were in the percent of expenditures in the 2 million budget. He said that he trusts the co-chairs in the meetings but suggested a more proactive role in the recommendations to them before the expenditures so they have a chance to weigh in.

Kristian Salgado asked if CCV could be included in the scope of work. She mentioned if it was possible to create a document to give to the schools selected where they agree and commit to utilizing the filtration systems.

Sergio Cabañas thanked the women that spoke out in the meeting. He mentioned that Callexico's parks and recreation department should be attending the meetings. He suggested inviting the IID to the meetings because he has expressed his concern before about them driving their trucks around creating a lot of dust.

Luis Olmedo said he's very enthusiastic about the dialogue that's happening in the meeting. He mentioned he agrees that the flag programs should be adopted by the schools and they should be a part of the wellness program. He mentioned there were 2 million dollars given to the Air District that covers a lot of the costs of implementing the programs, facilitators, and administrative costs. He mentioned there were a total of 10 million dollars assigned to Imperial and 8 million of those haven't been released yet so there haven't been any expenditures yet. He said they need to embrace every idea on how they can reach the community. He highlighted that it took a lot of political muscle to ensure that Imperial didn't get cut. He reminded everyone to not discard the 20 million dollars coming to the New River. He gave credit to the local Air District and CARB because they stepped up with their programs. He mentioned IBC is open to the dialogue of having an external campus and removing those vehicles.

Cancelation of April CSC Meeting

Daniela Flores announced that the April meeting will be canceled because it lands on Spring Break. She mentioned the teams will be working on implementation on the monitors and will come back in the second week of May.

VI. Agency Updates

Thomas Brinkerhoff mentioned that they will be passing out an event that was put on by Tierra de Sol that had a desert safari expo. He mentioned that this off-road expo has been happening for some time around the Salton Sea area. He said that they had a member of their compliance division go out there and document the activities there. He mentioned the event wasn't fully permitted by the county and they will hope these activities don't happen on the eastern side of highway 86 given the sensitivity to the community and the Salton Sea.

Miguel Hernandez updated everyone on their census campaign and mentioned it will start on the next day and they'll start receiving the postcards that can be replied online or getting it via a paper form to fill out the questionnaire or over the phone. He encouraged the public to visit their website and to invite people to these meetings.

VII. Agenda Topics for Next Meeting

Daniela Flores mentioned they'll continue the discussion around the budget and APCD AND CCV will give more updates on the CERP implementation.

VIII. Closing Remarks / Adjournment

Sergio Cabañas said that there's a radio station in the valley that mentions the air quality in the valley throughout the day. He asked where could they be getting their information.

A CSC member mentioned she will be working on inviting people from parks and recreation and inviting students from IBC that attend science classes so they can have some youth present and ask them to draft a letter of interest from the schools.

Rene Félix thanked his colleagues for the great meeting they had.

Kristian Salgado agreed with **Rene Felix** and said it has been a really engaging conversation. She asked if they could share what the 14 elements mean with the group because she isn't sure everyone knows what that means.

Mary Salazar said that it was a very good session. She commented she hears KXO Radio every morning and they mention that Calexico has worse air quality than everyone else in the valley. She emphasized the issues with the school pick-up and drop-off that cause the idling 3 times a day.

Mersedes Martinez commented they were very productive and had a lot of positive feedback.

Dr. Saima Khan asked who could they email their thoughts about reallocating the budget. She suggested giving out prize money or rewards to high school students that come up with ideas to reduce emissions.

Mary Salazar said she liked **Luis Olmedo's** comment about it taking a lot of political muscle to get the funding to continue. She mentioned they need to put their resources to good work.

Luis Olmedo clarified that per their bylaws they need to meet monthly and by saying they're going to skip the next meeting would that require formal action.

Daniela Flores asked for someone to introduce the motion to the committee.

Sergio Cabañas made a motion to postpone the next meeting due to holidays.

Blake Plourd seconded the motion.

The motion passed.

Meeting Adjourned.

Programa Comunitario de Protección Atmosférica Bajo el Auspicio del Proyecto de Ley AB 617
Minuta de la Reunión del Comité Directivo
Calexico Neighborhood House
Calexico, CA
11 de Marzo de 2020

Presidente de la reunión: **Matt Dessert** (Suplente: **Reyes Romero**)

Facilitadora: **Daniela Flores de Harder+Company**

I. Asistencia:

Mercedes Martínez, Corredor Comunitario; **Saima Khan**, Corredor Comunitario; **Rene Félix**, Corredor Comunitario; **Mireya Díaz**, Corredor Comunitario; **Kristian Salgado**, Corredor Comunitario; **Blake Plourd**, Corredor Comunitario; **Sergio Cabañas**, Corredor Comunitario; **Aidé Fulton**, Corredor Comunitario; **Mary Salazar**, Corredor Comunitario; **John Hernández**, Corredor Comunitario.

Suplentes: Reyes Romero; Christian Torres; Rosa Guerrero; Bob Fischer; Sandra Mendivil; Michael Moore; Marlene Flores; Sarah Vandiver.

II. Bienvenida y Comentarios de Apertura por Miembros del CSC

Daniela Flores agradeció a todos por estar allí. Mencionó las diferentes presentaciones de ese día. Dijo que vio nuevas caras en la reunión, por lo que recordó a todos cuál es su papel como facilitadora. Señaló las salidas de emergencia y los baños. Mencionó que tienen servicios de traducción disponibles e invitó a todos a probar la comida que tienen en la reunión. Comentó que ha habido algunas caras nuevas en el comité les dio la bienvenida.

Reyes Romero mencionó que era suplente de **Matt Dessert** ese día ya que no pudo unirse a ellos. Dio la bienvenida a todos los que se estaban en la reunión dadas las circunstancias rodeando a COVID-19.

Luis Olmedo dio la bienvenida a todos y mencionó lo alentado que estaba al ver que la legislatura estatal agregó 18 millones que irán hacia el nuevo río. Comentó que será importante que se mantengan comprometidos con lo que está sucediendo en Sacramento y cómo se dividen los presupuestos.

John Hernández mencionó que estaba de vacaciones el mes pasado, pero trató de mantenerse actualizado viendo la reunión en vivo en el sitio web. Comentó que en varias partes de la reunión perdía la conexión. Dijo que deberían comenzar a pensar en cómo implementar reuniones a través de videoconferencia dado que muchas reuniones se están cancelando.

Mary Salazar mencionó que hace aproximadamente un mes, **John Hernández** y ella estuvieron en la conferencia de Sacramento donde hicieron una mesa redonda que fue muy efectiva. Mencionó que una de las cosas en las que se enfocaron fue que los estudiantes deberían estar involucrados y ser conscientes de lo que sucede en su entorno.

Mercedes Martínez dio la bienvenida a los nuevos miembros y espera sus comentarios.

La Dra. Saima Khan comentó que ha estado en el Valle desde el 2006. Dijo que le gustaban los comentarios de **Mary Salazar** sobre acercarse a los niños en edad escolar. Mencionó que fue invitada al día de carreras en una escuela primaria donde vio un par de cabinas y dijo que el comité podría hacer algo similar.

III. Comentarios Públicos

Ray Cowlner mencionó que están gastando dinero, pero necesitan tener un objetivo, no solo los esfuerzos de mitigación. Dijo que necesitan poner el tipo correcto de monitores en los pasillos que salen del cruce. Dijo que necesitan tener algún tipo de encuesta de tráfico que muestre la correlación entre altos volúmenes de tráfico y alta contaminación. Comentó que siempre van a tener ese problema a menos que eliminen la fuente moviendo el cruce vehicular en la frontera hacia donde cruzan los camiones. Dijo que ayudará a todos, pero que necesitan la ayuda del ayuntamiento de la ciudad para respaldar ese esfuerzo.

Ray Askins dijo que trató de comunicarse con CBP a nivel gerencial y que la respuesta fue que Washington DC decide qué sucede y que no les importa lo que le sucede al medio ambiente.

IV. Aprobación de la Minuta

No hubo comentarios sobre la minuta.

Hubo una moción y un segundo para aprobar la minuta del 12 de febrero de 2020.

La moción pasó.

V. Temas de Diálogo

Propuesta de Plataforma de Monitoreo Móvil; Jen Sterling y José Landeros. Ingenieros SCS.

John Hernández preguntó si los monitores que configuraron en Mexicali son regulatorios y si todavía están en funcionamiento.

Jen Sterling dijo que son regulatorios, pero él piensa que no están operando a un nivel satisfactorio en términos de garantía de calidad y defensa.

Un asistente preguntó si los monitores en Mexicali son monitoreados en el mismo horario que la EPA.

Jen Sterling dijo que para el muestreo discreto es el mismo horario que es un horario de 6 días.

Luis Olmedo preguntó por qué en una diapositiva dice "pesticidas sin método de tiempo real" y en otra diapositiva menciona "recomendar el muestreo por un laboratorio certificado". Dijo que en realidad no hay un método en tiempo real. Preguntó por qué se utilizó esa redacción.

Jen Sterling dijo que **Luis Olmedo** tenía razón y que la implicación sería la misma y que probablemente podrían agruparlos.

Aidé Fulton preguntó si también estaban monitoreando el dióxido de azufre porque que causa síntomas graves en niños con asma.

Reyes Romero comentó que el objetivo es continuar ejecutando la red de monitoreo regulatorio y los monitores de la comunidad y esto será una adición a esos dos sistemas.

Mireya Díaz preguntó qué papel está jugando SCS en esto, ya que no son vendedores.

Jen Sterling dijo que depende de cómo se desarrolle todo. Mencionó que nadie ha decidido qué será monitoreado de qué manera. Comentó que APCD les pidió que hicieran una presentación para que puedan ayudarlos a determinar la dirección que desean tomar.

Luis Olmedo dijo que, en su opinión, están aquí para presentar un menú de cosas que SCS puede ofrecer. Mencionó que el Distrito del Aire tiene dentro de sus fondos de implementación de fondos que cubren los costos administrativos, los tipos de equipos y el tipo de monitoreo porque su comunidad fue seleccionada para hacer ambas cosas. Les agradeció por hacer pro-bono.

Rene Félix mencionó que ellos hablan sobre la gran experiencia que han tenido en Mexicali y les pregunto, sobre esa experiencia que podrían recomendar sobre toda la recolección de información que han obtenido.

Jen Sterling comentó que, según su experiencia y observando una gran cantidad de datos, las partículas serían el mayor problema y que, en el área local de Mexicali, también vieron el monóxido de carbono durante la noche, en invierno, donde el CO de las emisiones queda atrapado.

Luis Olmedo mencionó experiencias pasadas con Aeroqual donde necesitaban pasar un muro de pago para poder ver los datos de los monitores. Preguntó si sería lo mismo ahora.

Una asistente mencionó que tienen un sistema en la nube que tiene módems en el que pones una tarjeta SIM por la que pagas mensualmente y después de eso es completamente transparente, puedes decidir quién mira los datos y hay diferentes maneras de verlos. Mencionó que se informa en tiempo real y que está almacenado en la nube, lo que significa que podría retroceder 2 años y ver los datos. Dijo que por el servicio en la nube hay que pagar anualmente.

Luis Olmedo dijo que un par de cosas que será importante considerar son las tecnologías de sensores que la agencia reguladora puede operar e implementar a nivel de vecindario con equipos reguladores operados por agencias reguladoras. También comentó que cuáles son las formas más rentables de implementar los sensores y poder obtener más puntos de datos. Mencionó que California ha adoptado 14 elementos y la mayoría está presionando por una mayor transparencia. Comentó que ya hay modelos listos para PM10 y PM2.5 que la comunidad puede ejecutar.

John Hernández preguntó si podrían darle un costo aproximado de cada uno de los monitores y cuál sería el costo de O&M anualmente.

Un asistente dijo que el primero serían 52,510 y el segundo alrededor de 141,000 sin instalación.

Jen Sterling dijo que el O&M dependería de la ruta a la que quieran ir, si es móvil sería más porque tendrías que pagarle a alguien para que lo conduzca.

Daniela Flores mencionó al público general si podían mantener sus comentarios hasta el final.

Luis Olmedo dijo que es realmente importante buscar la orientación del Distrito Aéreo y CARB. Comentó que identificaron situaciones en las que las empresas privadas entran y utilizan recursos públicos e implementan estos muros de pago que hacen que la información no sea tan accesible. Dijo que cree que hay valor en los sensores de bajo costo porque pueden obtener más datos. Mencionó otras compañías de sensores que aprovechan el recurso público, pero hacen que los datos estén disponibles públicamente.

La Dra. Saima Khan dijo que deberían considerar el muestreo versus el monitoreo continuo porque el monitoreo le brinda muchos datos y requiere mucho más tiempo y personal para analizarlos. Mencionó que analizar los

datos podría ser una mejor opción. Comentó que buscar la perfección terminaría obstaculizando el proceso. Dijo que mantenerlo más simple sería mejor para la sostenibilidad.

Ubicaciones de Instalación de Monitores Comunitarios AB 617; Christian Torres, Comité Cívico del Valle

Blake Plourd les agradeció por traerles la presentación. Preguntó si la sugerencia era comenzar con los 5 monitores ya aprobados y luego decidir sobre los restantes.

Christian Torres dijo que esos 5 monitores están incluidos en todos los escenarios porque eran áreas de preocupación en el CAMP y el CERP.

Mireya Díaz dijo que favorece el escenario B y que vota por ese.

Blake Plourd mencionó que también le gusta el escenario B. Sugirió agregar la escuela John Washington como un sitio.

Christian Torres dijo que Washington es parte del escenario B.

John Hernández hizo una moción para aprobar el escenario B.

La moción fue secundada. La votación se aprobó por unanimidad.

Kristian Salgado preguntó cómo puede involucrarse la salud pública con los monitores adicionales.

Christian Torres dijo que el escenario D replicaría lo que hicieron en el Proyecto Imperial, en el cual la primera mitad se basó en los aportes de la comunidad y que la segunda mitad se realizó analizando los datos de la primera mitad.

Kristian Salgado dijo que le gusta el escenario B, pero también está de acuerdo con la consulta porque por alguna razón podría ser imposible poner un monitor en algunas propiedades.

Bob Fischer le preguntó a **Thomas Brinkerhoff** si era un documento vivo.

Thomas Brinkerhoff dijo que sí y que podrán hacer ajustes a medida que avanzan. Mencionó que, si uno de los sitios no funciona, podrán volver al tablero de dibujo. Dijo que ahora que eligieron el escenario B, podrán mantenerlos actualizados sobre el proceso de instalación.

Kristian Salgado agradeció a **Christian Torres** por hacer los mapas.

Presupuestos del AB 617 CAMP y CERP

La Dra. Saima Khan comentó que considera que el proyecto de ecologización urbana es el único que realmente ayuda a reducir las emisiones y que los otros ayudarían a mitigar los malos resultados de la calidad del aire. Ella dijo que el uso de sistemas de filtración de aire en hospitales podría ser un mal uso de los fondos porque ya podrían tener sistemas como estos. Preguntó si pavimentar los estacionamientos mejoraría la calidad del aire, su preocupación es que el pavimento haga que aumente la temperatura y que eso deteriore la calidad del aire. Mencionó que agregar vegetación y sombra alrededor del estacionamiento sería igualmente esencial. Dijo que reducir la inactividad es importante, pero no sabe cuán realista puede ser exigir eso a la población. Sugirió un área de espera fuera del sitio que proporciona sombra. Mencionó la provisión de transporte público como trans-sistemas, incluidos los autobuses públicos y escolares. Dijo que mover la frontera hacia el este ayudaría con la mala calidad del aire.

Thomas Brinkerhoff dijo que han hablado sobre combinar sus proyectos de pavimento con vegetación para que puedan hacerlo de manera inteligente. Señaló que los vehículos de transporte público de cero emisiones se han discutido en el pasado.

Kristian Salgado preguntó si podían comunicarse y utilizar otras subvenciones para poder complementar mejor sus proyectos.

Reyes Romero dijo que actualmente están buscando agregar ingresos adicionales. Dijo que están buscando dos subvenciones de USEPA, cada una de las cuales son 2 millones de dólares y las están agregando para que puedan pavimentar las carreteras.

Thomas Brinkerhoff mencionó que los proyectos en los niveles 1 y 2 que tienen un asterisco significan que están buscando agregar fondos adicionales no solo para el corredor sino para todo el Condado Imperial. Dijo que estos subsidios se pueden usar no solo para pavimentar carreteras sino también para que puedan reemplazar los autobuses escolares con vehículos de cero emisiones.

Kristian Torres preguntó si podrían traer una lista de las subvenciones que existen que coincidan con sus objetivos para la próxima reunión.

Reyes Romero dijo que no estaba seguro de que se tratara de proyectos coincidentes, que tendría que ser proyectos completos.

Kristian Torres mencionó que podría apoyar al condado con la subvención.

Luis Olmedo dijo que el Distrito de Control de la Contaminación Atmosférica del Condado Imperial ha tomado medidas proactivas para identificar recursos adicionales. Mencionó que hay muchas oportunidades de financiamiento que incluyen la inversión climática para el consejo de crecimiento estratégico. Mencionó que necesitan identificar las fuentes, pero también deben tener la capacidad y el conocimiento de consultoría para ayudarlos a buscar esos recursos. Él piensa que, si quieren ir tras la financiación adicional, necesitarían esa experiencia externa.

Reyes Romero comentó que estaban hablando de financiar 12 escuelas para sistemas de filtración de aire en el CERP, sin embargo, en el SEP todas las escuelas han sido calificadas para esto.

Thomas Brinkerhoff dijo que el SEP que aprobaron es para el corredor. Mencionó que todo lo que tienen que hacer es esperar a un infractor en el estado que diga que su multa puede destinarse a la financiación de los proyectos.

Sergio Cabañas preguntó si los números en el presupuesto de dos años podrían cambiar.

Thomas Brinkerhoff mencionó que ese número es lo que se ha presupuestado de acuerdo con los 2 millones que tienen para implementar el monitoreo y el Programa 617. Dijo que el dinero es lo que se ha comprometido y asignado y esa cantidad realmente no debería cambiar.

Sergio Cabañas preguntó si los números en los compromisos del presupuesto del proyecto pueden cambiar.

Thomas Brinkerhoff mencionó que quiso decir que, al utilizar estos fondos, pueden rastrear cómo se están utilizando y lo que queda.

Reyes Romero dijo que traerán una lista de proyectos que serán financiados a través de AB 617 y además traerán una lista de subvenciones en las que están trabajando para expandir diferentes proyectos en el corredor.

Mersedes Martínez preguntó cuál era el cronograma para la implementación del Nivel 1.

Thomas Brinkerhoff dijo que la línea de tiempo era ponerlos en marcha en aproximadamente un año. Mencionó que esta línea de tiempo es para lograr acuerdos y compromisos marcados. Dijo que los proyectos tienen 5 años para implementarse completamente. Mencionó que podrían agregar una página que salga antes de la próxima reunión que reúna cuáles son sus plazos a corto y largo plazo.

Mersedes Martínez preguntó si podían invitar a otras agencias de la comunidad que se beneficiarían de estos artículos a la mesa y tratar de obtener su opinión para no gastar demasiado en un área determinada. Mencionó que tomará más tiempo educar a sus hijos e instructores en su comunidad. Dijo que no ve nada que vaya hacia la educación.

Thomas Brinkerhoff mencionó que les dieron el documento que tenía las pautas comunitarias actualizadas para los incentivos de protección del aire de la comunidad que muestran las hojas de ruta sobre cómo podrán implementar diferentes proyectos. Dijo que sabe que es un documento extenso, pero pida al comité que se familiarice con él porque contiene el marco sobre cómo harán las cosas.

Mireya Díaz dijo que tuvieron una presentación sobre los sistemas de filtración de aire hace un tiempo. Se preguntaba si parte de estos sistemas se financiaba mediante una subvención y no costaba nada a las escuelas. Mencionó estar preocupada porque muchos administradores y profesores de las escuelas no están invertidos en estos programas. Dijo que no podrán utilizar estos programas en todo su potencial a menos que la administración escolar haga su parte. Comentó que se está utilizando mucho dinero en los estacionamientos de pavimentación y comprende la necesidad de hacerlo, pero mencionó que deben echar un vistazo más de cerca a los lugares que se seleccionan. Dijo que debe haber más transparencia entre ellos.

Reyes Romero dijo que esos fueron muy buenos comentarios. Le preguntó a **Mireya Díaz** si lo que ella quería era educación comunitaria sobre los diferentes proyectos que tenían.

Mireya Díaz dijo que eso era correcto. Comentó que comprende el alcance de sus negocios y los contribuyentes a su entorno, pero como miembro de la comunidad hablar sobre el asma y los niños que están ausentes, ir a un sitio web y leer sobre eso no será suficiente.

Reyes Romero le pidió a **Mireya Díaz** su recomendación.

Mireya Díaz mencionó que el Comité Cívico del Valle realiza muchas actividades de divulgación cara a cara. Dijo que deberían aumentar eso. Comentó que había visto a su gente de contacto usando gafas de sol y dijo que les faltaba el contacto visual. Dijo que necesitan ser abiertos y amables cuando se comunican.

Blake Plourd preguntó si podían agregar la línea de tiempo del presupuesto de dos años y dónde se encuentran actualmente. Dijo que también le falta el dinero de monitoreo del CCV, incluida su línea de tiempo.

Thomas Brinkerhoff dijo que el elemento de CCV que **Blake Plourd** mencionó está en curso. Mencionó que tendrán esa información antes de la próxima reunión.

Aidé Fulton dijo que nadie de las escuelas había asistido a las reuniones. Mencionó que deberían averiguar qué escuelas están realmente interesadas en los sistemas de filtración de aire. Comentó que, si tienen su compromiso, será más fácil trabajar con ellos.

Reyes Romero recordó a todos que se trata de un presupuesto propuesto, que solo tienen 12 escuelas.

John Hernández preguntó dónde estaban en el porcentaje de gastos en el presupuesto de 2 millones. Dijo que confía en los copresidentes en las reuniones, pero sugirió un papel más proactivo en las recomendaciones que se les hicieron antes de los gastos para que tengan la oportunidad de influir.

Kristian Salgado preguntó si CCV podría incluirse en el alcance del trabajo. Mencionó si era posible crear un documento para entregar a las escuelas seleccionadas donde acuerdan y se comprometen a utilizar los sistemas de filtración.

Sergio Cabañas agradeció a las mujeres que hablaron en la reunión. Mencionó que el departamento de parques y recreación de Calexico debería asistir a las reuniones. Sugirió invitar al IID a las reuniones porque ya había expresado su preocupación antes de que condujeran sus camiones creando mucho polvo.

Luis Olmedo dijo que está muy entusiasmado con el diálogo que está teniendo lugar en la reunión. Mencionó que está de acuerdo en que los programas de bandera deberían ser adoptados por las escuelas y deberían ser parte del programa de bienestar. Mencionó que se otorgaron 2 millones de dólares al Distrito del Aire que cubre muchos de los costos de implementación de los programas, facilitadores y costos administrativos. Mencionó que había un total de 10 millones de dólares asignados a Imperial y 8 millones de ellos aún no han sido liberados, por lo que todavía no se han realizado gastos. Dijo que deben pensar en cada idea sobre cómo pueden llegar a la comunidad. Destacó que tomó mucho músculo político asegurar que Imperial no fuera cortado. Recordó a todos que no descarten los 20 millones de dólares que llegan al Río Nuevo. Dio crédito al Distrito Aéreo local y a CARB porque intensificaron sus programas. Mencionó que IBC está abierto al diálogo de tener un campus externo y eliminar esos vehículos.

Cancelación de la reunión CSC de abril

Daniela Flores anunció que la reunión de abril se cancelará porque cae en las vacaciones de primavera. Mencionó que los equipos trabajarán en la implementación de los monitores y volverán la segunda semana de mayo.

VI. Actualización de las Dependencias

Thomas Brinkerhoff mencionó que pasarán un documento sobre un evento organizado por Tierra de Sol que tuvo una exposición de safari en el desierto. Mencionó que esta exposición todo terreno ha estado sucediendo durante algún tiempo en el área del Mar de Salton. Dijo que tenían un miembro de su división de cumplimiento que salió y documentó las actividades allí. Mencionó que el evento no estaba totalmente permitido por el condado y esperan que estas actividades no sucedan en el lado este de la carretera 86 dada la sensibilidad hacia la comunidad y el Mar Salton.

Miguel Hernández actualizó a todos en su campaña de censo y mencionó que comenzará al día siguiente y que comenzarán a recibir las tarjetas postales que se pueden responder en línea o que se recibirán a través de un formulario en papel para completar el cuestionario o por teléfono. Alentó al público a visitar su sitio web e invitar a las personas a estas reuniones.

VII. Temas de la Agenda para la Próxima Reunión

Daniela Flores mencionó que continuarán la discusión sobre el presupuesto y APCD Y CCV darán más actualizaciones sobre la implementación del CERP.

VIII. Observaciones finales / Cierre

Sergio Cabañas dijo que hay una estación de radio en el valle que menciona la calidad del aire en el valle durante todo el día. Preguntó de dónde obtienen sus datos.

Un miembro del CSC mencionó que trabajará para invitar a representantes de parques y recreación e invitar a estudiantes de IBC que asistan a clases de ciencias para que puedan tener algunos jóvenes presentes y pedirles que redacten una carta de interés de las escuelas.

Rene Félix agradeció a sus colegas por la reunión animante que tuvieron ese día.

Kristian Salgado estuvo de acuerdo con **Rene Félix** y dijo que ha sido una conversación muy interesante. Preguntó si podrían compartir lo que significan los 14 elementos con el grupo porque no está segura de que todos sepan lo que eso significa.

Mary Salazar dijo que fue una muy buena sesión. Comentó que escucha KXO Radio todas las mañanas y mencionan que Calexico tiene peor calidad de aire que todos los demás en el valle. Enfatizó los problemas con la recogida y entrega de la escuela que causan el ralentí 3 veces al día.

Mersedes Martínez comentó que fueron muy productivos y tuvieron muchos comentarios positivos.

La Dra. Saima Khan preguntó a quién podían enviar sus pensamientos por correo electrónico sobre la reasignación del presupuesto. Sugirió dar premios o recompensas a estudiantes de secundaria que presenten ideas para reducir las emisiones.

Mary Salazar dijo que le gustó el comentario de **Luis Olmedo** sobre el hecho de que requiere mucho esfuerzo político para que los fondos continúen. Mencionó que necesitan poner sus recursos a buen trabajo.

Luis Olmedo aclaró que, según sus estatutos, deben reunirse mensualmente y al decir que se saltarán la próxima reunión, eso requeriría una acción formal.

Daniela Flores pidió que alguien presentara la moción al comité.

Sergio Cabañas hizo una moción para posponer la próxima reunión debido a las vacaciones.

Blake Plourd secundó la moción.

La moción pasó.

Se levanta la sesión.